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July 16, 2019

The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an ordinance relating to civil rights; updating definitions regarding fair employment practices, open housing, contracting and discrimination in places of public accommodation. 

This ordinance updates the definition of a service animal to align with the state’s definition, effective January 2019. The definition of sexual orientation has been updated and gender identity has been separated as its own protected category across all four ordinances and appropriate sections of K.C.C code. 

Updates to the above ordinances and sections of code ensure King County definitions of protected categories do not conflict with state definitions. Thank you for your consideration of these ordinance revisions. This important legislation will help King County live up to the principle of "fair and just" in all the county does in order to achieve equitable opportunities for people and communities. Updating our civil rights definitions align with King County’s Strategic Plan goals of an Accountable, Regional, and Local Government by aligning state, regional, and local policy with community priorities.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Matias Valenzuela, Director of the Office of Equity and Social Justice, at 206-263-8697.

Sincerely,


Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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